
 

 

 

 

Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP 
4000, 585 – 8th Avenue S.W., Calgary, Alberta Canada  T2P 1G1 

 Telephone: (403) 231-7500  Fax: (403) 237-0254 

 
March 15, 2016 
 
BY OEB E-FILING 
TWO HARD COPIES BY COURIER 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
Applications Division 
PO Box 2319  
#2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

   
Attention: Mr. John Pickernell 
  Application Administration 
 
Dear Mr. Pickernell: 
 
Re:  Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP ("Pembina") 

Application by Pembina Infrastructure and Logistics LP for a permit to drill hydrocarbon injection and 
withdrawal wells within the vicinity of the Moore 3-21-XII Designated Storage Area and to expand the 
storage capacity at the Corunna Storage Terminal (the “Application”) 

 Procedural Order No. 4 – Abeyance Update 
 Board File No.: EB-2015-0032 
 
The Ontario Energy Board’s (“OEB”) Procedural Order No. 4 established that the Application be held in 
abeyance until such time that Pembina informed the OEB that Pembina had filed the additional 
Geomechanical Assessment and the Risk Assessment. Pembina is writing today to provide the following 
update: 

 
1) Pembina has been diligently working with Stantec Consulting Ltd. (“Stantec”) who have completed the 

modeling required to prepare the Risk Assessment. At the time, Pembina is finalizing the Risk 
Assessment that will fully address all of the components of s. 7.1 and 7.2 of CSA Z341, which Pembina 
expects to file with the OEB by no later than April 29, 2016; and 
 

2) The Geomechanical Assessment for the entire Corunna Facility is nearly complete by RESPEC Inc. 
Pembina expects to file same with the OEB by no later than March 28, 2016.  

 
When filing the above material with the OEB, Pembina will concurrently provide copies to all intervenors. 
 
In keeping with the above, Pembina requests that the OEB remove the Application from abeyance. In addition, 
Pembina kindly requests that the OEB issue a Procedural Order setting out new dates for interrogatories on 
the above referenced material and the subsequent filing of submissions, as well as any other procedural steps 
the OEB deems necessary. 
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Pembina is committed to maintaining a positive relationship with the Ontario Energy Board, Ontario Ministry 
of Natural Resources and Forestry and the List of Intervenors in EB-2015-0032 through direct and transparent 
communication.    
 
If you require additional information or have any questions with regards to this filing, please contact Melissa 
Lundy, Regulatory Advisor at (403) 231-3153 or by email at mlundy@pembina.com.      
 
Sincerely, 
 

Original Signed By 
 
 
Melissa Lundy 
Regulatory Advisor 
 
cc: List of Intervenors in EB-2015-0032 
  

mailto:mlundy@pembina.com

